
    

      July 1, 2020 
 
Mr. Thomas Forbes, P.E. 
Benchmark Environmental, Engineering, & Science, PLLC 
2558 Hamburg Turnpike, Suite 300 
Buffalo, NY 14218 
 
 
Dear Mr. Forbes, 

Tecumseh Phase II Business Park 
Site #915198I (II-9) & C915198J (II-10) 
Addendum to the Remedial Action Work Plan and Cover 
System Modification Plan 

    Lackawanna, Erie County 
 

 
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (Department), in 

consultation with the New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH) have reviewed 
the Addendum to the Remedial Action Work Plan and Cover System Modification Plan 
(Work Plan) dated June 30, 2020 for the referenced Tecumseh Phase II Business Park 
Sites. The revised Work Plan Addendum has addressed the Department’s comments and 
is hereby accepted.  

 
Should you have any questions or would like to discuss the matter in further 

detail, feel free to contact me at andrew.zwack@dec.ny.gov or (716) 851-7220. 
 
         

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Andrew Zwack 
        Assistant Engineer 
 
ec:  Stanley Radon – NYSDEC, Region 9 
  Megan Kuczka – NYSDEC, Region 9 
  Sara Bogardus - NYSDOH 
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